












 

From: Andrew Stevens 
Sent: Wednesday, July 18, 2018 10:03 AM
To: Faye Globa <FGLOBA@regina.ca>
Subject: Fw: Travelers Building
 

Email 1... Not sure if these are relevant, but I'll include them just in case.

 

Andrew Stevens, PhD

Regina City Councillor (Ward 3)

Cell: 306-570-1402

www.andrewstevensward3.ca

Facebook @AndrewStevensWard3

 

 

From: David Kinvig
Sent: April 21, 2017 7:12 PM
To: Andrew Stevens
Subject: Travelers Building
 
Good evening Councillor Stevens
In response to your service request regarding the travelers building I hope the
following information is of assistance.
 
On March 7, 2017 there was a fire at the Travellers’ Building, a designated heritage
property. Following the fire, the site was secured and a fire investigation was
commenced. 
The site is no longer an active fire investigation scene but the site remains
secured. When it was an active fire investigation scene, the Fire Department engaged
a contractor to push in the second story walls of the building due to the potential of
collapse.
 



The site has been turned over to the property owner who is now responsible for
securing the site and remediating the site.
 
The lead on the follow up is Fred Searle, Manager of Current Planning Branch,
Development Services Department. On Monday Fred will hopefully be sending out a
communication regarding this issue.
 
If you would like to discuss this further please feel free to call me anytime.
Thank You
 
David Kinvig
Deputy Chief
Regina Fire & Protective Services
Email dkinvig@regina.ca
Phone 306-540-6873
 
















































































































































